
One of the resolutions passed at LCICon in Boston made 

changes to the duties of the District Governor and Vice 

District Governors. Most of the changes were in rewording,

but a few added new duties to the positions. The Second 

Vice District Governor is now the liaison between the District and the Zone Chairs. The First

Vice District Governor continues to work with the Global Action Team and the leadership to

assist in further developing the District plan. Lions International has tasked the District

Governor to manage the District events to meet member needs and to share visitations with the

Vice District Governors. Why have these changes been made? This is an opportunity for the Vice

District Governors to familiarize themselves with the clubs and members and allow them to

consider future leaders. It will also aid them in honing their leadership and public speaking

skills. 

On another note, the District is still seeking a Zone 3 Chair. Covered clubs include Antrim-

Bennington, Gap Mountain, Hillsboro, Jaffrey-Rindge Centennial, Peterborough and Souhegan.

This can be a great opportunity to sharpen leadership skills, get to better know neighboring

clubs and expand service to more communities. We are also looking for chairs for our global

causes of Childhood Cancer and Diabetes. If anyone is interested in these positions, please

contact a member of the leadership team.

In July 1366 hours of service were reported in MyLion – a great start to our 40,000 goal!

DG Toni
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Zone 1 Chair
Bonnie St. Jean

PO Box 428
Center Barnstead NH 03225

H: 603-533-5993
E: bjstjean@gmail.com

Zone 2 Chair 
Danielle Pray

7 Stearns Rd
Amherst NH 03031

C: 859-866-6790
E: dapsrp@gmail.com

Zone 3 Chair
OPEN

Zone 4 Chair 
Bea Record
11 Carr Lane

Stoddard NH 03464
C: 603-313-4745

E: bea.record@gmail.com

Zone 5 Chair 
Norm Roberge
50A Stark Hwy N

Dunbarton NH 03046
H: 603-774-8787
C: 603-496-7907

E: nroberge@kidsvax.org

Zone 6 Chair 
Heather Hunter
351 McDow Lane

Grafton NH 03240
H: 603-716-0881
C: 802-289-4240

E: formulafxd@protonmail.com

Zone 7 Chair 
Alan Ricard
PO Box 543

Canaan NH 03741
H: 603-523-9947
C: 603-530-1206

E: alanricardc26@gmai.com

District Governor
Toni Olden

Orford NH 03777
C: 603-677-2431

E: toniolden@gmail.com

First Vice District Governor
Global Membership Team

Mike Leahey
110 David Rd

Grafton NH 03240
H: 603-523-4862
C: 603-677-6719

E: Michael.LLeahey@gmail.com

Second Vice District Governor
Global Leadership Team 

Pam Prentiss
33 Prentiss Dr

W Chesterfield NH 03466
H: 603-256-3204
C: 603-499-3218

E: pepotr@myfairpoint.net

Cabinet Secretary Treasurer
Gregg Kleiner

PO Box 94
Keene, NH 03431
C: 617.735.7543

E: gckleiner1@gmail.com

Global Service Leader
Larry Robinson

PO Box 306
Marlborough NH 03455

H: 603-876-4068
C: 03-313-4068

E: lrobinson@ne.rr.com

Global Extension Leader
Henry McKee
13 Town Rd 79

Orford NH 03777
C: 603-960-1732

E: hanknh@netzero.net
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Comments from our SVDG

As the year has started, I have already been busy with attending 3 cabinet
meetings, several zoom meetings and working on classes in “LEARN”. I will
have the privilege of visiting several clubs throughout the year representing
District Governor as one of the new job responsibilities for the SVDG. I am
eagerly awaiting the new platform to go live so I can learn it and then help
all of you become comfortable using it. We want all to report all the
wonderful activities they are doing to not only provide the information for
Lions International, but for the rest of us to see and learn from their
activities. Many clubs looking for new service activities can adapt some that
have been reported that are new to them. I am looking forward to attending
the Fisher Cat’s game supporting LYS.

We are celebrating 100 years of service in New Hampshire but we are also
celebrating “Fun” in DG Toni’s year. I look forward to serving with you and
having fun will you throughout the year.

    SVDG/GLT Pam Prentiss
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Comments from MCC Eric

Out of the Gates and Running!

New Hampshire Lions of both districts this past month had the opportunity to attend
Cabinet meetings and see newly installed District Governor’s preside over their first meeting
and both were very informative. One was held in Orford NH and the other in Nashua NH and
was attended by many active and dedicated Lions who come to socialize, find out what is
happening throughout the district and enjoy a good meal together.

We heard about each Governor’s goals for the year to strengthen and grow Lionism in New
Hampshire which in turn increases our ability to serve more people!

Reports from District and MD committees as well as our NH Foundations give us a very clear
view of what we Lions are accomplishing here in New Hampshire and it is fantastic.

Cheers to District Governors Toni and Kamal for getting this Lion year off to a great start!
Consider attending your upcoming Cabinet meeting in November, I promise you will not be
disappointed, and who knows, you might meet some new Lions.

The Mid-Winter Convention committee is hard at work planning an amazing Convention
weekend that you don’t want to miss 1/26-28/2024 so mark you calendar and stay tuned for
more information.

    MCC Eric Lindberg



Global Leadership Team

We are working on having another Regional Lions Leadership Institute this year. I
would highly recommend anyone interested in any leadership roles be it club or
higher to attend. You will learn a wealth of information that you can use in your Lion
life as well as your work life too. You will also have the opportunity to meet and work
with many different lions from around the New England area. The friendships you
make will be great assets for you throughout your career. Even if you are not quite
ready to step up into a role, this course offers you so much to consider.

Do any of you have any questions about taking on a leadership role? Please do not 
hesitate to ask me and I would love to talk with you and show you were you might 
find some wonderful resources on Lions International’s websites.

       SVDG Pam Prentiss

       Leadership Coordinator
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Fellow Lions,

Lion Linda Ribolini has been in contact with Lion friends in Hawaii.

Their Foundation has a private donor who will match donations up

to $25,000 for aid in Maui. Donations may also be made to LCIF.

Please reference “Maui Disaster Relief” on your donations.

Hawaii Lions Foundation

405 Kuakini St #801

Honolulu HI 96817

Lions Clubs International Foundation

Department 4547

Carol Stream IL 60122-4547

Online at lionsclubs.org/en/donate

Volume 29 / Issue 3 - Page 7
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Michael Leahey 
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Please email this form to FVDG/GMT Michael Leahey 
@ Michael.LLeahey@gmail.com



your monthly District 44N newsletterthe ROAR

Volume 29 / Issue 3 - Page 11

SEPTEMBER 2023 / VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 3



your monthly District 44N newsletterthe ROAR

Volume 29 / Issue 3 - Page 12

SEPTEMBER 2023 / VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 3



your monthly District 44N newsletterthe ROAR

Volume 29 / Issue 3 - Page 13

SEPTEMBER 2023 / VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 3



your monthly District 44N newsletterthe ROAR

Volume 29 / Issue 3 - Page 14

SEPTEMBER 2023 / VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 3



your monthly District 44N newsletterthe ROAR

Volume 29 / Issue 3 - Page 15

SEPTEMBER 2023 / VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 3



your monthly District 44N newsletterthe ROAR

Volume 29 / Issue 3 - Page 16

SEPTEMBER 2023 / VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 3



your monthly District 44N newsletterthe ROAR

Volume 29 / Issue 3 - Page 17

SEPTEMBER 2023 / VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 3



your monthly District 44N newsletterthe ROAR

Volume 29 / Issue 3 - Page 18

SEPTEMBER 2023 / VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 3



your monthly District 44N newsletterthe ROAR

Volume 29 / Issue 3 - Page 19

SEPTEMBER 2023 / VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 3



your monthly District 44N newsletterthe ROAR

Volume 29 / Issue 3 - Page 20

SEPTEMBER 2023 / VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 3



Bedford Lions 
In early July, Bedford Lion Sophie Cutler started
driving for the Lions Lift program, a partnership
between the NH Lions and Future in Sight.
Sophie has been matched with a visually
impaired client in Nashua who needs help
driving to the grocery store every other week.
This has been a very rewarding experience for
Sophie, giving back to the community and
making a new friend in the process.  In addition,
Future in Sight reimburses for mileage - Sophie
donates her mileage checks to the Bedford
Lions Club to fund future club needs. If you’re
interested in giving a blind or visually impaired
person the
gift of much appreciated transportation,
consider becoming a driver for Lions Lift! 

Throughout the month of July, Sophie attended
the Wednesday evening Concerts in the Park at
the Bedford Village Common, handing out free
popcorn to concert goers while they enjoyed
live music. Even though the popcorn was
complimentary, residents donated $72 in cash
to go towards Lions service projects.
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Club Highlights

On August 5, Bedford Lions Sophie Cutler and
Danielle Evansic greeted shoppers as they
entered the Bedford Market Basket and asked
them to participate in a food drive to benefit the
Bedford Community Food Pantry. Members of
the community responded by donating 339
pounds of non-perishable food
and personal hygiene items, as well as $100 in
cash. 

The two newest members of the Bedford Lions
Club, Danielle and Mary Evansic, joined Bedford
Lion Sophie Cutler at the Lions Night at the
Fisher Cats game on August 26. Although the
home team lost the game, the Bedford
contingent had a fun evening, meeting other
Lions from around the state.

Photo left: Sophie Cutler at Concerts in the Park
Sophie Cutler handing out Popcorn at Bedford
Concerts in the Park

Photo above: Sophie Cutler and Courtney
Webster deliver food donations. Lion Sophie
Cutler and food pantry manager Courtney
Webster deliver donated food to the Bedford
Community Food Pantry.
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During the summer Bedford Lions continued to
be involved in the Bedford Community Food
Pantry, Trex recycling project and eyeglass and
medical equipment collection. In August, Jeanne
and Ray Bellemore hosted a meeting/social at
their home, where we discussed plans for the
new Lion Year. Lion Lori Wiley gave an update on
her efforts related to the Lions Peace Poster
Contest. This year, artists in all grades are
invited to participate, while those who meet the
age requirements for the LCI contest will be
considered for submission to the District.

Photo below: Lions Night at Fisher Cats.jpg:
Bedford Lions Danielle Evansic, Mary Evansic
and Sophie Cutler at Lions Night at the Fisher
Cats.

Photo left: Lion Ernie
Henrichon sorts
plastic for the Trex
Project. Lion Ernie
Henrichon sorting
plastic bags and film
for the Trex recycling
project.

GAP Mountain
August was another busy month for the Gap
Mtn. Lions. Our club held our 2nd diabetes
screening at the Fitzwilliam fire station. Troy and
Fitzwilliam ambulance EMTs were on hand to do
the finger pricks and readings. A few
abnormalities were spotted.

We also co-sponsored, with the Troy Historical
Society, an amazing one actor play depicting the
early life of Helen Keller. The audience
thoroughly enjoyed the presentation. 

All of our club members and many of the
Monadnock Lions staffed the main gate at the
Cheshire Fair for 4 days. This is a fundraiser for
us and is always a lot of fun and quite
successful. 

We also donated to the NH Brain Injury
Association and purchased tickets in support of
Twin State Soccer.

Merrimack
Well, the weather has finally dried! Merrimack
Lions and Merrimack Parks and Recreation held
the first of their 4 summer “movies in the park”.
Those in attendance were treated to “Top Gun”,
light refreshments and fun.

With summer winding down, we are ready to roll
up our sleeves and get to work in our
community. I’ve heard rumors of new
members!!!.
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Chesterfield 
Members had the opportunity to attend a
mushroom foraging event given by a previous
speaker to our club. Mel Kahn opened up her
house and took people out in the woods to see
what types of mushrooms could be found in our
area and which were edible. She then brought
them all back to her house and identified all the
mushrooms and provided opportunities for all
to sample them.

Other members have been attending recent
cabinet meetings of 44N, 44H, and 45. It is
always interesting hearing and seeing what other
clubs have been doing. Some members continue
to do work at Camp Pride, to serve meals at the
Community Kitchen and work at the local food
pantry. We are looking forward to our first
meeting of the year September 5th.

Henniker
Our club was thrilled to see long time Henniker
Lion, Mike French, chosen by the Concord
Monitor as their July "Hometown Hero".
Nominated by fellow Lion, Marti Capuco, the
article placed a spotlight on the Lions
embodiment of service, community and spirit of
giving. We could not be prouder! 

In collaboration with the District Enviornmental
Club, our newest community service project is
assisting the staff and students at the Henniker
White Birch Early Learning Center, with growing
and harvesting vegetables at the school. Club
members worked with the students for hands-on
participation and education. Many smiles were
shared by all.

The towns upcoming "Henniker Handmade and
Homegrown" event will take place on September
30th and October 1st at the Community Center
Park on Main Street. This is a popular fundraiser
for the local businesses. Our club will be
participating at the event, so be sure to stop by
our Lions table to say "Hello"!



Peterborough 
Lions finished off the annual Lucky Duck Race by
washing the ducks before storing them until next
year. The town plans to renovate downtown
Peterborough includes receiving benches from
our club from our Trex recycling project. A
donation was made in recognition of Nashua
Lions’s 100th anniversary. Plans are underway
for a Spaghetti Supper in the fall. Our club is a
sponsor of the Monadnock Model Railroad Show
scheduled for November 11.

Lions Ron Crowe and Michael Reimer wash
ducks as Linda Guyette rinses.

Lions Sharon Monahan and Peter Leishman
prepare to dry the ducks.
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Lion Sandy Williams scoops them back into the
buckets.

The whole clean-up crew. 



Hinsdale
After a rainy start that cancelled the first two
concerts in July, the Hinsdale Lions Club finally
started our summer concert series, which
continued into August. We had our annual
President’s Picnic and officially welcomed a new
member.

Lebanon-Upper Valley
Members of the Lebanon-Upper Valley Lions
took part in the Police Night Out. An opportunity
to get out our name and to sell some duck race
tickets. 

Gave out 4 $1000 scholarships, 3 to Lebanon
seniors and 1 to Hartford HS.

Hillsboro
Hillsboro Lions Club held their annual Summer
Cookout on August 20 th at the Manahan Park
Pavilion in Hillsboro, NH. The event was
attended by six Hillsboro Lions, DG Toni Olden,
VDG Michael Leahy, PDG Henry McKee and two
non-lions. DG Toni spoke about her challenge to
each member in the District to complete 42
hours of service by June 30 th , 2024.

Lion Alan Ager completed his monthly trip to the
New Hampshire Food Bank in Manchester, NH to
pick up and deliver food to the local Hillsboro
Food Pantry.

PCC Don Ager and PMCST Meg Ager attended
the Northeast Pin Swap in Rutland, VT.

The Club collected 80 pairs of eyeglasses and 14
pairs of sunglasses.

Donated $40 to a needy individual to help pay
for an eye exam.
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Canaan
Canaan Lions Club hosted their annual Soap Box
Derby. Below are our winters (and towns they
live in) that was held on August 6, 2023 during
Canaan’s Old Home Days. Also, attached is a
picture of Canaan Lions in the parade along with
a few of our Motocross riders.

Soap Box Winners’ Names 
1st Place: Cora Robert (Grafton)
2nd Place: Quinton Streeter (Enfield)
3rd Place: Isabelle Parker (West Lebanon) 
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Can you

solve the

cryptogram?
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September 16
     Amhurst Car, Truck & Tractor Show

September 23
     Winchester Pickle Festival
 & Rochester Comedy Night

September 30
      Nashua 100th Anniversary Celebration

October 6
      Keene's Dinner in the Dark

October 19
      44N Zone 6 Meeting

December 9
      2nd Annual Lion’s Club Holiday Fair

Upcoming Dates to Remember: 

What has your club been
up to?

Do you have a great service project
and you want to get the word out?

Send articles and fliers to the ROAR!

Please send files in .doc, .jpg or .pdf
format.

I would appreciate any entries you
have as early as possible.

My deadline for entries will be the
27th of each month.

You can contact me at  
d44ntheroar@gmail.com

 
I cannot wait to see what you have

to share!

Smyth Bouchard
Editor of the ROAR

mailto:d44ntheroar@gmail.com

